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August 13, 2025 
 
Bruce Humphries 
Regulatory Permits Management, Inc. 
25049 E. Alder Dr. 
Aurora, CO 80016 
 
RE: Dill Pit; File No. M-2009-077; Notice of Incomplete Request for Amendment to Permit for a 

112 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit (AM-2) 
 
Mr. Humphries: 
 
On July 31, 2025, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your Request for 
Amendment to Permit for a 112 Permit Application Package (AM-2) for the Dill Pit, assigned File No. 
M-2009-077. A preliminary review of the information received determined the following items must be 
received before the Division can consider the amendment as being submitted/filed and technical review 
can begin: 
 
Application Form: 
 
1) According to the Division’s records, the total permit acreage for the site is 19.4 acres, including 18.2 

acres for mining plus the 1.2 acres for the access road. Please update pages 1 and 4 of the application 
form to have the correct existing permit acreage of 19.4 acres.  
 
a) If the change in acreage will remain at 24.72 acres, then the total should be 44.12 acres. If the 

operator needs the total acreage to be 42.92 acres, then the change in acreage will be 23.52 
acres. 
 

2) On page 4, under Description of Amendment or Conversion, please correct the change in acreage 
(should be 24.72 acres) and the existing acreage (should be 19.4 acres). 

 
Package (Before Exhibits): 
 
3) On page 3, the total permit acreage for the site is 19.4 acres, including 18.2 acres for mining plus the 

1.2 acres for the access road. Please correct the existing permit acreage to 19.4 acres.  
 
a) If the change in acreage will remain at 24.72 acres, then the total should be 44.12 acres. If the 

operator needs the total acreage to be 42.92 acres, then the change in acreage will be 23.52 
acres. 

 
Public Notice Rule 1.6.2 (Newspaper and Landowners): 
 



Dill Pit; File No. M-2009-077 
August 13, 2025 
Page 2 of 2 
 

 

4) On page 82 and 85, the permittee name needs to be Ed and Tracy Grimes, not Grimes Quality 
Flooring, LLC, dba Yucca Ridge Sand & Gravel. Please correct this prior to posting in the 
newspaper and sending it to landowners. 

 
The application will not be considered submitted/filed until all completeness items listed above have 
been received and found sufficient to begin our review. A decision date will be established 90 days from 
the date of receipt of all required completeness items. 
 
You have sixty (60) days from the date of this letter, by October 12, 2025, to submit all necessary 
information for the application to be considered filed. If, at the end of the sixty day period, the 
application has not been determined to be filed with our Office, the application will be denied and the 
file terminated. 
 
This letter shall not be construed to mean there are no other technical deficiencies in the application. The 
Division will perform an adequacy review of the application to determine whether it meets the 
requirements of the Act and Rules after all completeness items have been received. 
 
If you have any questions, you may contact me by telephone at 720-793-3031, or by email at 
ursula.armstrong@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Ursula Armstrong 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
Cc: Ed and Tracy Grimes, Yucca Ridge Sand & Gravel 
 Amy Eschberger, DRMS 
 


